Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:
62-521.400
Ground Water Protection Measures in Wellhead Protection Areas

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on November 22, 2022, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance from Tindall Hammock Irrigation and Soil Conservation District. The petition was filed pursuant to s.120.542, F.S., and requests a permanent variance from paragraph 62-521.400(2)(f), F.A.C, which prohibits the construction of Class I underground injection control (UIC) well within a 500 foot radial setback distance around a potable water well, as regulated in Chapter 62-528, F.A.C. If approved, the variance would allow the construction of a new Class I UIC well within 500 feet of a potable water well. The petition has been assigned OGC No. 22-2868.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Cindy Fischler, Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 3500, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, telephone: (850)245-8658, email: Cindy.Fischler@floridadep.gov, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection, Cindy.Fischler@floridadep.gov, no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
